
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
    
 
  
Dates to Remember 
 

• Friday 29 November – School Development 
Day (students do not attend school) 
 

 

NAIDOC CELEBRATIONS 

We started the week with a combined schools assembly 
at Narrogin Senior High School today.  Mr Basil Kickett, 
Lionel Whitby, Joharnan Bolton, Tynan Gower and Kayel 
Cameron took part in the welcome ceremony as proud 
representatives of our school.  During the week, each 
class will have the opportunity to participate in various 
activities here at the school.  Parents are welcome to 
join their child’s class for their activity. 
 

Tue 
26 
Nov 

Bead Making 10.40- 11.35 1S 

 Bead Making 11.35 – 
12.30 

1A 

 Bead Making 12.45 – 1.30 PPA 

 Bead Making 1.30 – 2.15 PPB 

 Doorum Dance 
Group 

11.30 – 
12.30 

5F 

 Doorum Dance 
Group 

1.15 – 2.15 4TT 

Wed 
27 
Nov 

Doorum Dance 
Group 

9.20 – 10.20 2/3M 

 Charrnock Woman 10.00 – 3.00 Yr 6 girls 

 Moorditj Moort 
meeting 

12.15 – 1.15 Parents & 
community 

 Story Lines 1.15 – 3.15 Year 5-7 
Aboriginal 
students 

Thu 
28 
Nov 

East-West Derby 9.00am – 
10.45 

Eligible Year 
5,6,7 students 

 Desert Feet Tour 11.30am- 
12.30pm 

6/7M 

 Desert Feet Tour 1.10 – 2.10 5/6B 

 Desert Feet Tour 2.10 – 3.10 6/7H 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

VOLUNTARY CONTRIBUTION’S DRAW 

Our lucky winner of the voluntary contributions draw was 
Leah Sieber.  Leah and her family have won 30 NPS 
dollars for paying their school contributions. 
 

EAST-WEST DERBY 

On Thursday 28 November, students from Years 5-7 will 
be competing in our second East-West Derby. At the 
end of last term, we played netball and football against 
East Narrogin Primary School with ENPS winning the 
perpetual trophy. 
 
This time, we are playing basketball and soccer here at 
Narrogin Primary School commencing at 9.15am. 
Students have been asked to nominate if they wish to 
participate. To be eligible to participate, students need to 
have met behaviour targets (eg no suspensions, 
withdrawals or detentions) and attended 90% since the 
second week of this term or shown significant 
improvement. Following the game, students from both 
schools and the Narrogin Senior High School umpires 
will enjoy some fruit before returning to classes. 
 

POSTAL PIXIES 

Mrs Byway’s Year 2/3 class will again be delivering the 
Pixie Post to students. The post box will be outside 
Room 10 every morning.  Please address all Christmas 
cards with the student’s full name and class.  For 
example: 
 

Mrs Byway 
Year 1 B 
Room 10 

 
Thank you from ‘Post Mistress Byway’ 
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PARKING ON WILLIAMS ROAD 

On the school side of Williams Road (opposite the 
Tucker Box) there is “No Parking” between the hours of 
7.30am – 9.00am and 2.30pm – 4.00pm as per the No 
Standing signs.  We have had clarification from Main 
Roads Narrogin that this is not a stop and drop area. 
 

 
 
 

P&C NEWS 

Uniforms 
The last uniform shop for the year will be held on Friday 
6 December from 8.30am. Cash, cheque and passport 
dollars are accepted. EFTPOS transactions can be 
made at the front office prior to the collection of 
uniforms. 
 
SunSmart Triathlon 
The P&C Committee wish to thank all parents, staff 
members and the wider community for supporting our 
SunSmart Triathlon on Sunday. 
We had a record number of competitors, including many 
first timers, experienced athletes and families from other 
towns.  It was great to see a large number of our 
students challenging themselves with greater distances. 
Well done to all of our winners, but just as importantly, 
well done to everyone for giving it a go, or for coming 
down to help.  A special thank you to our treasurer and 
triathlon organiser, Sarah Wiese. 
We are proud to host this positive community event, but 
couldn’t do it without you all!  Profits go directly to our 
P&C to be spent on our students. 
 

Triathlon results 

Well done to the following students who placed in their 
category: 
 
Under 9 Mini Event (50m/800m/400m) Pocket Rockets, 
Fletcher West, Tyler Rowe and Preston Knell (6:52) won 
the mixed team event. Team LM, Lily Parker Halstead 
and Meghan Watts (7:43) came second and the 
Supergirls, Abby Dewing, Maddi Andrews and Claire 
Conlan (10:42) came third in the girls team event. 
 
Under 13 Intro Event (100m/2.4km/800m) Maddi West 
(15:28) came first and Emma Wiese (15:42) came 
second in the individual girls and Brennan Pratt (14:43) 
came third in the individual boys. The Crusty Demons, 
Darcy Wilson, Harry Parker Halstead and Caleb Rowe 
came second and Double Trouble, Cooper O’Neill and 
Callum Watts  came third in the mixed teams. 
 
Short Course (200m/8km/2.5km) Bill Wiese (47:30) 
came third in the junior individual male event. The 

Atomics, Bailey Knell, Conner Jacobs and Ivan 
Vukomanovic (43:43) came second and the Bro’s, Darcy 
Knell and Bailey Knell (47:04) came third in the junior 
team event. 
 
Long Course (400m/16km/4.8km) Dan Wiese (1:16:11) 
won the junior individual male event. 
 
The event has been a fantastic fundraiser for the P & C, 
raising $2950 to support projects in our school. Thank 
you again to all the fabulous volunteers who helped out.  
Please make sure you call in at the school office and get 
your passport stamped. 
 
There were a couple of membership plastic cards 
handed in – if you have lost these please call in to 
collect from the school office. 
 

CANTEEN NEWS 

Thank you to Elaine Geyser, Tanya Hadlow, Domenique 
Malek and Sharon Ward for their time in volunteering in 
the canteen last week. 
 
This week’s roster: 
Tuesday 26 November  HELPER NEEDED 
Wednesday 27 November Elaine Geyser 
Thursday 28 November  Julie Draper 
Friday 29 November  No school 
Tuesday 3 December  Kellie Symonds 
 
Next week we will be selling Christmas jellies at recess 
time for 50c.  Then on the following week, Monday 9 
December, we will have Christmas milkshakes in 
strawberry, vanilla or spearmint flavour.  $2.50 each and 
must be pre-ordered. 
 
Canteen Staff – Mandy Muller and Tracey Palmer 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 


